
 

TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
         November 5, 2012 

 
 

A regular scheduled meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, November 5, 2012, at 
7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Sharpsburg Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Celene Davenport, Council Member; Derrick 
McElwaney, Council Member and Town Clerk, Donna Camp.  Council Members Rhodes and Anderson 
was absent.   
 
Also in attendance were: Luke Tidwell and Herb Bridges. 
 
Mayor Staley called the meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
The Mayor verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the October 8, 2012 Public Hearing and Council Meeting were reviewed and approved as 
written by unanimous vote, and were filed in the minute book of the Town. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to allow the Mayor to sign the LOST intergovernmental agreement 
between the County and City of Newnan.  Council Member McElwaney motion to allow the Mayor to 
sign the LOST agreement.  Council Member Davenport seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously. 
 
Public Comments – n/a 
 
Polling of the Council – 

Celene Davenport –  

 Herb Bridges contacted about the Auction Business wanting to rent buildings across the 
street on Main Street.  Mayor stated it is against the International Code and the ordinance 
of the Town of Sharpsburg to allow those buildings without restrooms to be rented.   

 Polly Garlington contacted about when the budget will be prepared and if Kings 
Landscaping was contacted about her mailbox. 
 

Derrick McElwaney – n/a 
 

Clerks Comments – n/a 
 
Mayor’s Minutes – Council Member Rhodes will be back in town on December 5th.  Hopefully, Council 
Member Anderson will be back for the January meeting. 
 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
_______________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 


